


Several years ago, local Arts Commissioner Claradell Shedd proposed to the 
Sammamish City Council that a project be entertained to “artistically wrap” local 
Sammamish traffic signal utility boxes. Several members considered the idea 
premature and untimely, so the prospect of the project was shelved, but not 
forgotten. When other local jurisdictions began wrapping their respective boxes, the 
Sammamish City Council requested that the Sammamish Arts Commission, 
specifically Claradell Shedd, revisit the project and produce representative samples.

Sammamish residents for over 35 years, the Shedds observed historic remnants of 
the Sammamish past were being demolished at an unbridled pace. Claradell Shedd 
pondered, “Why not utilize the location of the Sammamish utility boxes to 
artistically portray what had historically occurred at that precise physical geographic 
Sammamish location?” With this goal propelling the pursuit and many hours of visits 
to research archival files and photos, as well as conversations with long-time 
Sammamish residents or their descendants, material was amassed from which one 
could selectively and technologically transfer those memories onto exclusive DuPont 
TW 360hd protectant, chemical resistant Tedlar film to embrace our local 
Sammamish traffic signal utility boxes. As of January, 2022, 29 boxes at 11 
Sammamish locations have been researched, designed, and installed.  Each box takes 
approximately one calendar year to complete.



East Lake Sammamish Parkway NE & Louis Thompson Road NE

September, 2018



Inglewood Hill Road NE (8th NE) & 228th Avenue NE

October, 2018



October, 2018

228th Avenue SE and SE 4th Street



228th Avenue SE and SE 24th Street

December, 2018



Alden

East Lake Sammamish Parkway SE and SE 212th Street 
(Sunderhauf Road/Snake Hill Road)

06/19/21: Ribbon cutting; successfully traced back eleven
generations to John Alden+Priscilla Mullins, who both came
over on the Mayflower in 1620 and married in 1621. Located
the granddaughter of Alden Rutherford Kingsbury, the co-
founder of the Monohon Boat and Canoe Company, located
in Monohon, WA. The granddaughter, Linda Kingsbury 
Stevens, flew out from Boston for the ribbon cutting honoring
her grandfather’s legacy in early Sammamish. The man in the
photo is Lee Haro, grandson of Thomas Alexander, founder of
Alexander’s Resort, located where Lee Haro now still resides
on East Lake Sammamish Parkway. The son of Alden Rutherford
Kingsbury, David Alden Kingsbury, was overwhelmingly touched 
when we contacted him (he is 93) as was his daughter who
represented him at this event.  Mayor Karen Moran joined Lee 
and Linda at this nostalgic and memorable time. 
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East Lake Sammamish Parkway NE and Inglewood Hill Road NE

December, 2021



East Lake Sammamish Parkway SE and SE 24th Way
(flashing light)

June, 2021

December, 2021: This May 23, 1950 photo of Lakeview 
Chapel was just discovered In Puget Sound Regional 
Archive files in Bellevue. If the utility box design is ever 
redone, this image can be incorporated. 

Interview with Meindert Pillie: 
https://issaquahhistory.org/meindert-pillie/

https://issaquahhistory.org/meindert-pillie/


228th Avenue SE and SE 8th Street (City Hall)

November, 2020



228th Avenue SE and Issaquah Pine Lake Road 
(Evergreen Center/QFC)

June, 2021



228th Avenue SE and SE 16th Street
(Water Tower)

June, 2021



228th Avenue SE and SE 20th Street

June, 2021




